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Although not significant, there also appears
to have been an increase in the incidence of
nasopharyngeal carcinoma over the years. The
incidence of this cancer in Zambia is lower
than in the neighbouring countries.12
Although the difference in the incidence of
nasopharyngeal carcinoma has not been
significant over the decade, in comparison to
previous reports in Zambia during the period
1968-1972 there has been a substantial
increase (p=004).3 13
The epidemiology of other cancers does not

seem to have been grossly affected by the HIV
epidemic.

Thus the HIV epidemic seems to have had
an impact on the epidemiology of childhood
cancers in Zambia. Over the decade under
review, there has been a significant increase in
the incidence of total paediatric malignancies
in Zambia. This is mostly the result of a highly
significant increase in the incidence of paedi-
atric Kaposi's sarcoma (p=0000016), which
is causally related to HIV infection, and to a
significant increase in the incidence of
retinoblastoma (p=002), which has an
unknown relation to HIV infection; although
not yet statistically significant, a gradual
sustained increase in the incidence of non-
Hodgkin's lymphoma, nasopharyngeal carci-
noma, and rhabdomyosarcoma have also
contributed to the overall increase. There has
been a significant reduction in the incidence of
Burkitt's lymphoma. However, this has not
been great enough to counteract the increment
caused by other cancers.
Our study was based on the general popula-

tion and not only on HIV infected children. A
prospective in depth epidemiological study of
HIV related cancers in Africa is urgently
needed.
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Commentary
The Pan-African paediatric oncology meeting,
held in Stellenbosch University in South Africa
in 1994, highlighted many problems which
excellent paediatricians face throughout Africa
in dealing with childhood cancer.
These diseases are becoming more of a

problem as the conventional mass killers of
infection and malnutrition are controlled in
many of the developing countries. The
consensus view expressed at this meeting,
sponsored by the International Society of
Paediatric Oncology, was that population
based tumour registration was an important
step towards understanding the extent and
depth of cancer as a problem within each
society. Cancer care clearly had to be weighed
against all other demands on limited resources.

In many countries the huge impact of the
human immunodeficiency virus has high-
lighted dramatic changes in malignancies, and
thrown up some very interesting possible asso-
ciations, not just Kaposi's sarcoma, but as in
the Zambian work, a possible rise in the inci-
dence of other tumours such as retinoblastoma
and a decline in other lymphomas. This is a
very important study, and the authors are to be
encouraged to continue their invaluable work.

It is important, however, to express some
caution in interpreting too much from cases
referred to a single institution, even if it is
thought that that hospital caters for a consider-
able proportion of the population. Only the
combination of a true population based cancer
and death registration scheme enables one to
clearly define true incidence and prevalence
patterns. Referral patterns to individual insti-
tutions may change for many social, political,
and cultural reasons, as well as there being
genuine increases in incidence. In their study
as well, not all of the records were complete
and some cases had to be rejected.
Furthermore, it is not totally clear why they
chose two quite short periods between 1980
and 1982 and 1990 and 1992 to compare inci-
dence of tumour occurrences. There may be
some doubt as to whether they are reporting
real increases in incidence of individual
tumours, or rather just a funny referral pattern
during these short periods of time. This may
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particularly apply to retinoblastoma, but the
impact of HIV leading to Kaposi's sarcoma is
very clear cut, and mirrors that observed in
many surrounding countries. One looks to
them to follow this trend and observe whether
the rise in retinoblastoma is genuine. The
tumours appear to be of advanced stage, but
unilateral, which suggests probably they are of
non-genetic type. If the trend continues this
tumour is a very important one to pursue, since
we do know the molecular basis of the abnor-
mality, and their speculation that HIV might
be playing a part is of major interest to all
people concerned with the molecular genetics
of cancer. In contrast for nephroblastoma, also

known to be essentially a genetically predeter-
mined tumour, there was no significant change
in incidence.

Registration of all cancers in childhood,
no matter where they are treated, will
strengthen future epidemiological studies. Mhe
International Society of Paediatric Oncology is
very interested in assisting in any way it can to
try and facilitate such developing services
throughout Africa.
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